
PAC 14 Annual Meeting Board Minutes
November 11, 2014 @ GIS Building
Members in attendance:  Michael Scott, Faye Wilson, Angie Jones, George Whitehead, Rose MacGregor, John Cannon, and Tracy Sahler attended. Creig Twilley and Kelly Griffith attended representing PAC 14.
Welcome and Call to Order:  Mr. Michael Scott – Not called until 4:42pm when quorum was met.
Executive Director’s Report:  Mr. Creig Twilley

Discussion:  

1. Data Doc Report – For the month of October, PAC 14’s numbers were average with slightly higher government hours due to the election season.
Secretary’s Report: Typed minutes for October presented for approval.
Discussion:  Review of the month of October. No revisions needed. 
Action Taken: Unanimous approval for the month’s minutes by board members made when quorum was met at 4:42pm.
Treasurer Report:  George Whitehead
Agenda Item:   Review of October 2014 and Year-to-date financials.
Discussion:  Finances are in good standing with income over expenses. Year to date net income as of October 2014 was $33,742.66. PAC 14 received county payment in full in July 2014. No City payments have been received. 
Action Taken: Unanimous approval by board members when quorum was met.
Old Business: 

1. Review of 2014 Annual Meeting – discussion on the successes of the Annual Meeting and further adjustments for improvements next year.
New Business:  

1. Audit Info – Reviewed letters from Dan O’Connell regarding the necessity for an audit hereafter since PAC 14 does not meet the minimum requirements for it.  
Action Taken: Creig will send Dan’s letters along with his written letter to the city and county once approved by board.      If approved, contract and by-laws must be changed.
2. IRA for PAC employees – A simple program that will match up to %3 of an employee’s compensation. In total, it would cost approximately $5,000. 
Action Taken: PAC 14 will contact PKS regarding retroactive fees and bring a specified plan to the next board meeting for approval. 

3. CFES (Meeting Officially called to order – 4:42p) – Board decided to postpone any further actions for CFES until the board meeting in March. 
4. MailChimp – PAC 14 will start integrating the e-mail list with the website and Facebook links to generate more traffic. The latest report that was sent out, “Year of the PAC” promoted the CFES fund and received a decent open rate. 
Action Taken: Rose suggested adding more links for ‘click’ rate with the next campaign. 

5. GoFundMe- Rose suggested we set up a GoFundMe Account that will be geared towards smaller donors for 3 months. PAC will receive the money, which will be sent to the CFES fund.
Action Taken: Unanimous approval by board members. GoFundMe Campaign will be underway.
6. Date Change- A Doodle Poll will be sent to members with a general day (2nd Tuesday, 1st Thursday, etc.) 

to determine a time that coincides with all board members. 
Agenda:  The next meeting will be determined at a later date through e-mail. 
Adjourn.

